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Illinois Compliance Advisory Panel (CAP) Minutes

September 15, 2016     12:30- 2:00 p.m.
DCEO Office, Springfield, IL

Teleconference – alternate locations

Present:  Mark Grant, Alec Davis, Kevin Greene, Jim Ross,  Annette Fulgenzi, Erin Conley.  Via teleconference:  Ted Wysocki. 
I. Welcome –Mark Grant welcomed attendees to the meeting

II. Approval of minutes– motion passed (Ted Wysocki  moved, Alec Davis seconded)
III. State Updates:  
a. Illinois EPA Bureau of Air & Agency Updates: 
i. Jim Ross announced that Alec Messina is the new Acting Director of the Illinois EPA. 
ii. Kevin Greene is retiring from the State at the end of the month. Jim said that he does expect that Kevin’s position will be filled. 
iii. Jim Ross explained that the IEPA filed the Permit by Rule (PBR) proposal with the Pollution Control Board. This rule will only impact small boilers that are located at Title V permitted facilities. IEPA does have a list of additional sources that they want to consider for PBR proposals, one of the next on the list is a PBR for air curtain destructors used for open burns. Jim stated that these are a fairly easy source to permit, and that they offer a cleaner burn than open burning. The plan is to have this in place soon to be useful to communities if they have a natural disaster to clean up. This permit will not cover fire fighter training or prairie burns. The Illinois Department of Transportation has a number of portable air curtain units.
b. SBEAP Program Updates: 

i. Autobody training results – Erin gave a summary of the autobody workshops held at Shawnee Community College and Lincoln Land Community College. Both workshops were well received with very positive feedback from the participants. The next step is to plan and develop a webinar that will focus on applying for an exemption to the rule. Mark Grant offered to assist with promoting the webinar.

ii. Fugitive dust model plan – Erin is working on a model fugitive dust plan for facilities to use. These plans are required for certain facilities in different areas of the state – inspectors have found that facilities don’t always understand how to make a plan or what reports to file. The model plan will include printable reports.

iii. Stage II decommissioning – Annette explained that gas stations in the greater Chicago area are required to have their Stage II equipment decommissioned by December 2016. SBEAP staff has drafted a letter to stations that still need to schedule their decommissioning. Jim Ross said that he had comments back on the letter, and that the plan was to send stations the letter and a Q & A document. He wanted to be sure that calls are sent to the SBEAP staff. IEPA is working on a list of stations that need to comply, should have that to SBEAP staff by the third week in September. Annette will be making changes to the IEPA website to update their Stage II information. 
iv. Dry Cleaner Workbook – Erin has finished the updates to the calendar and is ready to be sent to the printers soon. Calendars should be ready to be mailed to facilities by the end of November.
v. Region V Meeting – Annette stated that the annual meeting will be held in Chicago on November 14th and 15th. SBEAP staff will be meeting with other Region V states and USEPA staff, CAP members are also invited.  Topics to be covered at the meeting include: the regional consistency rule and the Volkswagen settlement money (how that will be used in states). Ted requested a copy of the final agenda for the meeting so he can try to attend some sessions.
vi. Region V 6W Plating & Polishing Initiative – Annette explained that USEPA has reached out to the Region V SBEAP programs to seek assistance in addressing noncompliance issues that the USEPA inspectors has identified. The Region V SBEAPs are working with industry groups and trade associations to provide compliance assistance to the plating industry.

vii. Factsheets – Jim Ross brought copies of the fact sheets with comments. The grain elevator fact sheet needs some changes and then will be ready to post on the web site and be shared with the industry groups. The asbestos fact sheet has some edits that can be made now, but IEPA would prefer to hold off on finalizing the fact sheet until the electronic notification forms for asbestos are ready. Once those are finished the fact sheet can then be edited to include the electronic notification information. The Department of Information Technology (DoIT) is working on a new platform for the forms; it does not yet have Epay accessibility. The new DoIT accounting platform is anticipated to be available on October 1st of this year; IEPA is a test agency for that payment option. 
c. DCEO Strategic Planning – Annette explained that Jennifer O’Rourke was not able to be at this meeting so the explanation of the strategic plan will be held over to the next meeting.

IV. Federal Updates: 
a. NSC Vice Chair – Erin is the new Vice Chair of the national SBEAP National Steering Committee. The NSC is currently working to develop a short report on the SBEAP programs that can be shared with the new administration in January.
b. SBA Advocate/Ombudsman – Annette gave a summary of the letter she drafted for the NSC Promotional Committee to send to the U.S. Small Business Administration’s Office of Advocacy. The letter explained the SBEAP programs and included a copy of the NSC’s comments to USEPA on regulations impacting small businesses that should be reviewed.

c. National Conference – Annette explained that the 2017 National SBEAP conference is a state led effort, and that the planning for the conference was working on locations and topics. Both Annette and Erin serve on the conference planning committee.

V. New Business/Discussion items – 

a. Annette informed the CAP members that the SBEAP program has a full budget for the 2016 and 2017 fiscal years.  DCEO has a new legislative liaison, Brad Tietz, and Annette has requested that he contact Senator Cullerton for a CAP appointment.
b. Next meeting – Ted proposed meeting in early December, Mark asked that we avoid scheduling dates during the veto session. Erin will send a Doodle poll to try to set up a date in early December.
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